

Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

May 10, 2018
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Items of discussion were as follows:
1. Cessation update:  LaGrange Township Trustees met on May 7th and discussed the letter from the Village regarding the Cemetery and the Community Park.  It was suggested by the Village that the Township continue to maintain the cemetery and the Village would allow them use of the 355 South Center Street when offices are moved to the Future Village Hall.
2. Pheasant Run is considering disbanding the Association.  Apparently, numerous citations were given out a week before election of Board members which disqualified residents from voting.  A request was made to use the gym at the FVH on May 20th for the residents of Pheasant Run to discuss the disbanding.
3. Kincannon stated that contracts need to be brought to attention for usage of the FVH.  Numerous requests are being made and the Village has nothing to put forth.

4. It appears the gym used by Keystone youth groups is also being used by other groups.  The gas and the water bills still need to be paid by the School for usage; the spreadsheet created by the attorneys is cumbersome and extensive.  

5. Wiring should be worked out this week at the FVH.

6. Complaint calls are down for the North Center Street Widening Project due to better directing of traffic.

7. A TIF is being created by Mr. James Tipple Jr. which will be distributed to Poggemeyer Design Group and Jon Clark for review for the property at Biggs Road and Route 301.

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:31 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       
Gary Kincannon, Council President
Attested by: 
______________________

 Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
Date: ___________________________


